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September 20, 2024

Michael W. Smith, P.E.
Environmental Engineer Senior
Land Quality Bureau

RE: City of Hawarden Sanitary (C&D) Landfill (Closed)
Permit #84-SDP-02-75C
2024 Spring Annual Inspection Report

Dear Mr. Smith,

This Letter confirms that the issues that were noted during the Spring 2023 and 2024 Annual Inspection
were addressed as follows:

The perimeter fence was fixed on the East and South sides.

The small voluntary trees were sprayed with herbicide.

The ruts were filled in and seeded.

We continue to monitor small trees to ensure they are dying and that the seeding is growing.

Sincerely,
,[//Lu,w\ O vs———

Travis Waterman
Public Works Director
City of Hawarden

1150 Central Ave
Hawarden, lowa 51023
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